What if, oh God, I could pray by the way I walked, I could pray by the way I talked, I could pray by the way I washed my hands, I could pray while doing the dishes.

Dear Parents and Guardians,

Year Two G Prayer Assembly was an absolutely beautiful story of creation. Your prayers and singing helped to make this a very special prayer morning. Year One Liturgy of the Word that followed our Prayer Assembly was another reverent celebration of the world that God gave us. Thank you very much to the Year Two's and Year One's

Congratulations and thank you to the Year Three students, teachers and parents on the wonderful Lemonade and Orange slushy fundraiser for LifeLink held over the past two weeks. What a treat for us all! THE MOST DELICIOIUS HOMEMADE LEMONADE, EVER! The orange slushies were pretty good too! Such a fun way for all of us to remember and help those who are less fortunate than ourselves. If you're thinking about donating a blanket for the Winter appeal, the collection box is in the office.

Thoroughly enjoyed watching the students participate in their Lightning Carnival yesterday! Well done to all our students who once again, showed lots of skill, competitiveness as pretty chilly!

Matthew Kerr: Yesterday, all of the year sixes participated in the Lightning Carnival. It was overall a fun event. I participated in the Soccer side of things. We won most of our games. One game being an awesome come back. It was 3-0, and the hopes were looking down. But soon we started to score some goals. We went all the way up to 3-3 in about 10 minutes. The game looked like a draw, but a miracle goal from our star forwards put us in front. The other team tried one last attack, but our strong defence stopped them from equalizing. The end score was 3-4, with the Aranmore team victorious.

Rebecca Puccini: Yesterday the year sixes participated in the lightning carnival. There are three sports to choose from in this competition: netball, soccer and football. I participated in the A team for netball which was completed at Noranda Netball Centre. In my team there was: Amalia, Edie, Paige, Maiah, Emmy, Lexi, Liyan, Lucinda, Rebecca (Me) and Olivia. Altogether we won five games and ended up with a tie for only one of them. Everyone tried their hardest and it was truly amazing. We don't know our overall score but we assume that we arrived in a very high position.

CANTEEN HELPERS required! Caroline is in need of the helpers. Can you help? Please use the Sign-up link below if you can spare an hour on either Wednesday or Friday mornings.

https://signup.com/go/yFHEfVQ

Here's how it works in 3 easy steps:

- 1) Click this link to see our SignUp on SignUp.com: https://signup.com/go/yFHEfVQ
- 2) Review the options listed and choose the spot(s) you like.
- 3) Sign up! It's Easy you will NOT need to register an account or keep a password on SignUp.com.

Note: SignUp.com does not share your email address with anyone. If you prefer not to use your email address, please contact me and I can sign you up manually.

Reports will be electronically distributed next Friday via Seqta Engage. If you are unsure of your login details, please contact Mrs Ellen.

Don't forget school photo day is next Wednesday 26th June.

Parents are reminded that students late to school, need to be signed in by an adult.

Jonnine Lamborne Principal

May love & peace be found here

RELIGIOUS EDUCATION

THE BISHOPS' RELIGIOUS LITERACY ASSESSMENT 2019

At the request of the Western Australian Bishops, Year 3, Year 5 and Year 9 students in Catholic schools across Western Australia will take part in *The Bishops' Religious Literacy Assessment* (BRLA) from the week commencing Monday 5th August in Term Three. The assessment will be accessible to students only online.

Students enrolled in Year 3, Year 5 and Year 9 who are following a regular classroom program are expected to participate. Students with disability are also entitled to participate in the assessment. Exemptions may apply.

The Bishops' Religious Literacy Assessment is a large-scale, standardised assessment that consists of a series of Religious Education (RE) tests. The purpose of the BRLA is to measure student learning of the content in the RE curriculum. The test items in the BRLA are developed and marked by the Office of Catholic Education Western Australia (CEWA). Formal school and student reports are produced by the Office of CEWA and will become available to schools in Term Four.

The BRLA provides a 'point in time' snapshot of student performance in RE. Students' knowledge and understanding of the content of the RE curriculum is assessed using a combination of multiple choice, short and extended response items. Students' faith is not assessed. The use of the BRLA complements the school based assessment programs in RE.

Please contact your child's teacher if you have any inquiries regarding the administration of *The Bishops'* Religious Literacy Assessment.

ST VINNIE'S WINTER APPEAL – BLANKETS AND JACKETS

As part of our social justice work, Aranmore Catholic Primary School will be supporting the St Vinnie's Winter Appeal. The aim is to help those people within our community that are less fortunate than us to stay warm during the winter months.

How can you help? Bring any new, or well-maintained blanket or adult and children coats to the front office or to your class teacher between now and Friday 5th July. Please ensure your blankets and coats have been washed.



Miss Sarah Lister & Miss Kate Johnston Assistant Principals

CURRICULUM/ADMINISTRATION

SCHOOL PHOTO DAY PRE PRIMARY – YEAR 6 Wednesday 26th June

School photo day will be on Wednesday 26th June. Sibling photos and the Year 6 Graduation photo will take place on this day. All students will need to wear their full academic school uniform on this day, including their school jumper.

Every student (Pre-Primary - Year 6) would have brought home a Kapture Photography order envelope this week. The recommended method of ordering your photos is online through Kapture's website as your payment is secure and can be easily verified at any time. If you pay online, there is no need to return the order envelope to school. Alternatively, you can pay by cash and return the provided envelope to the school on the photography day. Please note the photographers cannot open sealed envelopes and cannot provide change. Sibling orders can only be placed online.

Log on to www.kapture.com.au

School Code: MQVVCY

Miss Sarah Lister & Miss Kate Johnston Assistant Principals

P & F

PASTA DAY

Pasta day orders are due back by next Wednesday 26th June, NO Late orders will be accepted. We are very fortunate to have Joe from My Vicino, 54 Cambridge Street, Wembley offer to provide a pasta lunch for our children. Those of you who have been to My Vicino know that the kids are in for a real treat! The children will be offered fresh pasta with either a meat or vegetarian sauce. Serving size is approximately 60gms of pasta so please order 2 serves if your child has a healthy appetite. All proceeds from this lunch will go back into the P & F funds to continue providing additional resources for your children. Please support this initiative by completing the form brought home by your child or filling in the form attached to the newsletter. We are now able to accept payments by credit card, please be advised that a 2.2% processing fee will apply.

ENTERTAINMENT BOOK

If you haven't purchased your Entertainment book and wish to return it, please do so as soon as possible. Thank you to Paula for once again co-ordinating the Entertainment Books for 2019.

Mrs Andrea Tan, P&F President 2019

SPORT

FACTION CROSS COUNTRY

Our Faction Cross Country Carnival will be held on **Friday 28th June** at Britannia Oval for **ALL** our **Year 3-6** students. Children will complete their course and return back to school with their teachers once finished. Parents are most welcome to come along to watch and cheer. Children will need to wear their coloured Faction/House uniform.

The following is a timetable of events; however, these timeslots may change on the day due to weather conditions:

Year 3's: 1km: 9.30am - 10.00am Year 4's: 1.5km: 10.10am - 10.40am Year 5's: 2km: 11.20am - 11.50am Year 6's: 2km: 12.00pm - 12.30pm

Mr Phil Tsang, Sport Teacher

SWIM CLUB

We had 24 happy swimmers today for swim club out braving the cold early morning wake up but toasty and

warm in the pool of course! Coach Allison concentrated on frog kick technique with the younger ones poolside and then finished with our fun races.



Please try to come on time, 7am toes in. See you again next week.

Mrs Nicole Rohde, Swim Coordinator

COMMUNITY NEWS

Aranmore Specialist Program Scholarships for 2020 – Apply Today

Aranmore Catholic College warmly invites applications for scholarships for our **Music**, **Netball** and **Rugby** Specialist Programs. For further information, please visit:

https://www.aranmore.wa.edu.au/enrolments/schol arships.

The closing date for scholarships is August 2019.

YMCA GUMTREES VACATION CARE PROGRAMME

YMCA Gumtrees OSHC
24 Brentham Street
LEEDERVILLE, WA 6007
Gumtrees OSHC: 0427 471 201
OSHC Administration: 9473 8407

What you get

Price includes all excursion admission prices, activities, bus costs, morning and afternoon tea.
Childcare benefit and childcare rebate fee reductions are available.

What to bring

Packed lunch, water bottle, hat, sun protective and weather proof clothing, safe enclosed footwear.

Opening Times

The center is open from 7.00am to 6.00pm Monday to Friday. Please ensure your child arrives by 9.00am so that they do not miss the excursion.

ymcawa.org.au

Early Bird Enrolments

Early Bird Bookings are \$70 per child, per day – Ends Friday 21st June 2019.

Standard Enrolments

Standard Bookings after the 21st June are \$75 per child, per day.

How to enroll online in 3 easy steps:

- Visit <u>www.ymcawa.orq.au</u> and find your local service
- Scroll down and sign in or create a
 My Family Lounge Account
- 3. Create your vacation care booking



Manage your booking using the FREE My Family Lounge App!





MERCY VALUE OF THE WEEK MERCY

Be thoughtful, warm and respectful In all you do and say

21 JUNE 2019

SPECIAL REMINDER DATES FOR TERM TWO

- School Photo Day Wednesday 26 June
- Faction Cross Country Yrs 3-6 Friday 28
 June
- P&F Pasta Day Thursday 4 June
- End of Term Two Friday 5 July
- Term 3 commences Monday 22 July

RECONCILIATION

- Reconciliation Parent Night 1: Wednesday
 31 July 7pm St Mary's Church
- Reconciliation Parent Night 2: Thursday 15
 August 7pm St Mary's Church
- Reconciliation Retreat & Rehearsal Day: Saturday 17 August 1:30-3:30pm St Mary's Church
- Sacrament of Reconciliation Night: Thursday 22 August 7pm

FIRST EUCHARIST

- Holy Communion Parent Night 1: Wednesday 7 August 7pm St Mary's Church
- Holy Communion Parent Night 2: Thursday
 5 September 7pm St Mary's Church
- Holy Communion Retreat & Rehearsal Day: Saturday 31 August 1:30-4:30pm St Mary's Church
- Sacrament of First Communion: Saturday 21 6:30pm & Sunday 22 September 10:30am St Mary's Church